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Appeal from a judgment of the Supreme Court, Erie County (Paul
Wojtaszek, J.), rendered February 19, 2021.  The judgment convicted
defendant, upon his plea of guilty, of criminal possession of stolen
property in the fourth degree and criminal possession of stolen
property in the fifth degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is 
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  In appeal No. 1, defendant appeals from a judgment
convicting him, upon his guilty plea, of criminal possession of stolen
property in the fourth degree (Penal Law § 165.45 [5]) and criminal
possession of stolen property in the fifth degree (§ 165.40).  In
appeal No. 2, defendant appeals from a judgment convicting him, upon
his guilty plea, of criminal possession of stolen property in the
fourth degree (§ 165.45 [1]).  Even assuming, arguendo, in each appeal
that defendant’s waiver of the right to appeal is invalid and
therefore does not preclude our review of his challenge to the
severity of his sentence (see People v Crosby, 222 AD3d 1411, 1411
[4th Dept 2023], lv denied 41 NY3d 1001 [2024]; People v Mowery, 213
AD3d 1300, 1300 [4th Dept 2023]), we reject defendant’s challenge to
the severity of the sentence in each appeal.  We note, however, with
respect to appeal No. 1, the certificate of conviction in that appeal
incorrectly reflects that only the sentence imposed on count 2 is to
run consecutively to a prior sentence imposed in Wyoming County.  The
certificate of conviction in appeal No. 1 must therefore be amended to
reflect that the sentences of incarceration imposed on counts 1 and 2, 
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while running concurrently with each other, are to both run
consecutively to the Wyoming County sentence.
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